15-22 April 21, 1933 Dr. P. P. McCain, Superintendent North Carolina Sanatorium Sanatorium, North Carolina My dear Doctor McCain: Please accept my thanks for your promptness and courtesy in sending me the statistics for positive blood tests for syphilis in your institution. The information which you sent me is just what I wished, and I shall be more than glad to let you know the outcome of my investigation whon it has been completed. Very truly yours, Wm. A. Hinton, M.D., Chief Wassermann Laboratory RT